
CANDIA PLANNING BOARD 
MINUTES of October 7, 2009 

APPROVED  
 
Present:  Mary Girard, Chair; Sean James Vice-Chair; Kim Byrd; Judi Lindsey; Ginny Clifford 
 
Absent:  Joe Duarte, Garrick Asselin, Amanda Soares, Alternate; Scott Komisarek, Alternate 
 
Minutes September 2, 2009 
       K. Byrd motioned to accept the minutes of September 2, 2009 as amended. S. James 
seconded. All were in favor. The following amendments were made: 

• Page 1, 4th paragraph after minutes remove “they” after “review”. 
   
Other Business 
ZRRC Committee Update  
      Chair Girard asked if the ZRRC wanted to have a workshop meeting with the Planning Board 
in November. S. James said the ZRRC has 2 more meetings with Jack Munn in October and 
November and will be ready for the Planning Board in December. They are working on both 
ordinance and regulation changes.  
NHDOT Aerial Photography 
      S. James said the NH Dept of Transportation (NHDOT) is coordinating with the US 
Geological Survey (USGS) to acquire high resolution, leaf-off, color, aerial photography in high 
pixel resolution imagery for the entire state. Data will be collected in the spring of 2010, with 
final products available in approximately 6-9 months. Towns can opt to buy in if they want to 
pay extra for a closer view up to 2 ½ feet to scale which is very accurate. Candia’s cost would be 
$6,000 to $9,000. S. James said he felt this was beneficial for many committees in town. He said 
there was a letter on the website dated 9/15/09 that was sent to each community and he was 
wondering if the Town had received the letter. Chair Girard said the budget has already been 
submitted for 2010 but a warrant can be submitted to cover the cost or the cost can be submitted 
in a future Planning Board budget when the state does the photography again. S. James to follow 
up and obtain a free copy for the Town.  
Law Lectures Oct. 14, 21, 28 
      Car pooling was discussed. Chair Girard, J. Lindsey and G. Clifford will carpool together for 
the 14th. Changes to schedules were made due to other committee meetings conflicting.        
       Chair Girard said that the October 21, 2009 Planning Board was cancelled at the last 
meeting. The Board members will be attending a law lecture on October 21, 2009. The next 
scheduled Planning Board meeting is November 4, 2009.  
 
      J. Lindsey motioned to cancel the November 4, 2009 Planning Board meeting due to lack of 
applications. M. Girard seconded. All were in favor.  
 
      The next Planning Board meeting is November 18, 2009 at 7:00 pm.   
 
      M. Girard motioned to adjourn at 7:20 pm. J. Lindsey seconded. All were in favor. Chair 
Girard thanked everyone for coming out to the meeting tonight. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Sharon Carrier 
Land Use Secretary 


